 TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 7th November 2011
Meeting started 7.00pm
Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley 
Councillor Karen Plumb

Councillor Gillian Greenwood
Councillor Adrian Foulkes 
Clerk Adele Waddington 

Councillor Paul Reyner

Councillor Beverley Robinson
Councillor Raymond Clough

Councillor Steven Wilcock




Also Present
County Councillor Mike Calvert, PCSO Trish Thompson,

Apologies

Councillor Ruth Crompton,

Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 3rd October were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Hartley, seconded by Cllr Reyner.
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters
PCSO Thompson gave a list of crimes that had happened in Trawden over the last month.  These included theft of a car, and puncturing of someone's tyres.  These are on-going investigations.
PCSO Thompson has spoken to Peter the range at Wycoller about putting up some simple signs to motorists to remind them not to leave valuables in their cars.  They will be metal, and can have anything required on them.  She wants some high impact signs that will have pictures on them rather than lots of wording.  She will continue to work with Peter on this.
Cllr Plumb advised that the window cleaner has recently seen some teenagers in back yards on Back Lane who ran away.  PCSO Thompson gave Adele the card to pass onto John.
PCSO Thompson advised that she will be attending Remembrance Day this year.
PCSO Thompson left the meeting at 7.45pm
County Councillor Mike Calvert
CCllr Calvert advised that he had tended to the issues from the last meeting.
CCllr Calvert advised that he had dealt with all the queries from the meeting held in October.
Cllr Hodgson reminded CCllr Calvert that the road between the Recreation Ground and the Laneshaw Bridge road needs repair.  Adele to put this in an e-mail to CCllr Calvert.
LCC have advised that they will put Trawden on their rota for the SPiD device.
Cllr White is now involved in the discussions of the dog grooming parlour off Burnley Road.  CCllr Calvert is trying to step back from this now.
The part of the road which had sunk near to Cemetery Lodge has now been filled.
The grass cutting and maintenance costs from PBC have been received.  LCC are to provide a new schedule of grass cutting etc.  CCllr Calvert will let the Parish council have this once it has been received.
The Winter maintenance schedule has been received which has been sent out to all Parish Councillors.
The housing development at Hollin Hall is progressing, but CCllr Calvert has received complaints that the contractors are working outside of the agreed hours.  Cllr Wilcock has had conversations with people who live on Hollin Hall asking if work can progress in order for it to be finished ASAP.  It was put to vote to see if all Councillors agreed that they should continue with the work, and work Saturday mornings.  All in favour.
There has been a complaint from a resident of Well Head that the Village Green is flooding as it seems that the drain has collapsed.  Adele received an estimate for the work to be carried out by PBC, but Cllr Hodgson asked that Cllr Clough will lend a small digger and Cllr Hodgson will rectify the problem ASAP.
Cllr Plumb asked that the little footpath which is at the top of dean street leading into the field behind Hall Meadows is looked at.  It is very boggy as it just appears to be mud, and no hardcore/tarmac down.  Adele to contact Tom Partridge at PBC to ask his advice.
Adele reported that a wall is falling down near to Cemetery Lodge and has fallen onto a bench.  Granville has put tape up so people cannot use the bench.  Adele to write to Edna Pollard and ask that the wall be repaired.  Cllr Hodgson offered to take this letter.
Cllr Greenwood asked that the gulleys on Dark Lane be unblocked as there is water running into the road.
Cllr Hodgson reported a pothole on the road about 100yrds past Cemetery House that needs filling.
CCllr Calvert will be attending Remembrance Day at Trawden.  Cllr Reyner offered to attend on behalf of the Parish Council.
CCllr Calvert left the meeting at 7.25pm
17/2011
Matters Arising 
Village Lengthsman
Granville has Ian's number for the compost for the containers and has started planting the bulbs.  Cllr Hodgson will advise Granville when he has moved some compost to White Lee.
Colne Area Committee

Cllr Hartley advised that the application for stables at Guildford Clough have been passed.  They have a time limit of 2 months to put in plans for the ménage.
The issues at Bough gap are on-going.  A notice has been served for the removal of rubbish.  The owner is permitted to keep sheep on the land.
With reference to the altered access at Meadow Bottom which was under investigation, this has now been closed and no action has been taken.
Community Centre/Luncheon Club
Cllrs Wilcock and Robinson met with Shelagh Czapowski from PBC and have agreed to attend the luncheon club at the community centre on Wednesday and the one at Primet Hill on Friday.  They are working on a completion date for the transfer of April 2012, and more information is being collated.  There are more groups showing interest in the Community Centre, so it would be a shame for this transfer not to happen.  There are some new craft sessions starting on 18thNovember in the evening.  Cllr's Wilcock and Robinson have arranged another meeting.
Winter Gritting

Wycoller are to have a pile of grit which Cllr Hodgson will distribute.  Cllr Hartley will move the ones at Hollin Hall.  Cllr Foulkes advised that the grit bins at Winewall had been filled and will ensure that Wellhead have a small supply.
Grant/precept
PBC have advised the grant which will be received for the next financial year, but there will be a shortfall of about £7000 from the amount of money the Parish Council spend each year.  Cllr Reyner proposed that we request a £7000 precept which was seconded by Cllr Clough.  Put to vote – all in favour
Parish Matters

Cllr Wilcock advised that he had been asked to be the Treasurer for the Garden Festival.
With reference to the Village SOS Roadshow on 23rd November at Barton Bridge.  Cllr Wilcock has applied for 2 tickets, Cllr Robinson will attend with Cllr Wilcock.
Cllr Wilcock has his first Governors meeting at the school on 24th November.  Cllr Robinson asked whether he would take the certificate received from NWIB to display in school.  This would hopefully get the school more engage in this project.
Cllr Plumb asked whether it was possible to put another dog fouling bin in the top corner of the recreation ground near to the bench.
Cllr Foulkes asked that the road at the very last bend at the top of Winewall be swept as it is very slippery.
Cllr Hodgson reported that the quarry wall at the top of Winewall needs repairing
Cllr Reyner advised that he is going to dig out the old bushes that have died in the garden area at the bottom of white lee Avenue
Cllr Greenwood asked that the trees on the right hand side of Dark Lane be cut back
Cllr Greenwood attended the prize giving for NWIB and Trawden was given a Silver award.  Barrowford and Blacko also received prizes.  The grot spots that were mentioned in the report were Ash Villa garages and the weeds around the Millennium garden.
Cllr Robinson feels that some sort of sponsorship is required for the planters.  Ursula Mann  has offered to sponsor a planter for £30/yr.  Cllr Robinson asked all members to come to the next meeting with ideas of who can be contacted for sponsorship.  Cllr Robinson will draw up a proposal document for the next meeting.
Cllr Robinson asked about the Historic Walk around Trawden.  Cllr's Greenwood and Robinson will meet and decide on a route.
Cllr Robinson attended a meeting about Pendle Tourism Forum, and would like to be involved in this.
Planning Applications
13/11/0536P – retention and alterations to balcony to first floor of rear dwelling at 5 Hollin Hall, Trawden (resubmission).  Sent out to all Parish Councillors, no comments received.

13/11/0541P – Erection of detached feed store at 4 Meadow Cottages, Hollin Hall, Trawden.  Sent out to all Parish Councillors, no comments received

18/2011

13/11/0538P – Convert garage block into 2 dewllings and erection of roof extension at Former Chelsea Bakery, (resubmission).  Sent out to all Parish Councillors.  there were concerns over the access to this area for other people who already reside there.  There seems to be a lot of cars for sale in this area.  The Councillors wanted to ensure that there is provision for additional parking, there is a risk of accidents for children playing on the grassed area, there are concerns that there will be a removal of trees and planning need to ensure that all conservation rules are adhered to.
Correspondence

Bank Statement received

Updated Magazine from Craven Rail received

E-mail received from PBC about the Village Green at Winewall

Pendle Core Strategy and Neighbourhood plans received

Maintenance Schedule received from PBC

Minutes of the meeting of the Pendle Fair Trade Group received

Reply received from LCC about the proposed closure of the Waste Recycling Centre at Colne

£20 gift voucher received from LBS and letter advising they cannot sponsor the planters at Cotton Tree

Clerks and Councils Direct magazine received

Public Consultation of the Core Strategy Preferred Options report received

Letter received from PBC about the Annual Mayors Bit-of-a-do.

Information received about the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee Beacons

Newsletter from Britain in Bloom received

Timesheet and certificate of Competence for the Safe use of pesticides received from Granville

Reply received from Andrew Stephenson MP about the lead thefts

Winter Service October briefing received

Finance
Cheque number 971 for £260 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks salary for the month of October
Cheque number 972 for £20.87 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks expenses for the month of October.  
Cheque number 973 for £375 was issued to Ian Salters Gardening Services
Cheque number 974 for £101.40 was issued to JRB Enterprise for Dog Gloves
Cheque number 975 for £379.50 was issued to Granville Bentley for September

Cheque number 976 for £425 was issued to Granville Bentley for October

Meeting closed 9.30pm
Next meeting 5th December, 7pm prompt
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